
TEMPLE CONSERVATION COMMISSION 
Minutes of Public Meeting, April 8, 2013 

 
 
Attendees: Honey Hastings, Bruce Kantner, Sean Radcliffe, Dave Repak   
Absent: Eric Foley, Lincoln Geiger, John Kieley   
Opening at 6:05 pm                    
Minutes of March 11 will be rewritten and sent out by Sean. 
Planning Town Forest Presentation: The public presentation is being moved to the fall. The 
TCC will use Eric’s capstone presentation as part of the show. The TCC will invite Gail 
Cromwell, the new Selectperson, to a meeting before the public presentation to share information 
with her about the Town Forest and rationale for an easement.  
TCC visit to Town Forest with John Nute: Bruce will contact John Nute to arrange dates for 
this visit between May 6 and 12 if possible. 
File cabinet location: Members discussed moving the map file cabinet from the attic of the 
Town Hall into the upstairs meeting room of the Annex. Plans will be finalized at the next 
meeting. 
Question of changing regular TCC meeting date: Honey suggested that members consider 
changing the date of meetings from the second to the third Monday in order to better 
accommodate John Kieley’s schedule and possibly that of others. She will contact members to 
get a sense of the interest in changing the date. 
Ledges key: Eric has given his key to Dave, who now has two keys.  
Ash disease: Several members have taken note of the emerald ash borer beetle’s first reported 
arrival in NH last week. This is a very serious threat to ash trees, and the State is taking measures 
to try to control its spread. 
Meeting ended at 6:45 pm.      The next meeting is on Monday, May 13, at 6:00 PM.  
Minutes submitted by Bruce Kantner.   Italics above indicate tasks to be done or motions. 


